THIS IS A DECISION PAPER





TO:		HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS





FROM:	DR. RICHARD HUGHES, SUPERINTENDENT





DATE:	May 18, 2006





SUBJECT:	Approve to extend due date on Contract for the sale of the Lynnvale Ball Park from October 21, 2006 to October 21, 2008.





ISSUE





	The Hardin County Board has approved the contract for the sale of the Lynnvale Ball Park to the White Mills Civic League.  Grant funds to complete the purchase are not available at this time.  White Mills Civic League is requesting an extension to the due date.





FACTS





	The Hardin County Board of Education had approved the sale of Lynnvale Ball Park to the White Mills Civic League for the sum of $20,000 on October 21, 2004. The attached correspondence from the White Mills Civic League indicates they have not received money as to date to pay for the property. They are seeking financial support through the Governor’s Office for Local Development Land and Water 


Conservation Fund. The Board needs to consider extending the due date for contract of purchase.





RECOMMENDATION





	Recommend that the Hardin County Board approve the extended due date for the contract with White Mills Civic League, Inc. for the sale of Lynnvale Ball Park for $20,000.





RECOMMENDED MOTION





	I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve to extend the due date from October 1, 2006 to October 21, 2008 for the contract with White Mills Civic League, Inc. for the purchase of Lynnvale Ball Park for $20,000.


